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Summary of the meeting of March 13, 2008

1. Continued consideration of the proposed work plan of the Committee

The Chair placed the proposed work plan of the Special Committee on Migration Issues (CE/AM-1/07 rev. 4) before the Committee for consideration.


Some delegations expressed concern about the short time remaining before the General Assembly session and said that the Special Committee would have to hold two meetings a month.  Some went on to refer to the migration map to be included in the work plan.  In response to a concern expressed by some delegations about who would draw the map, the Chair clarified that the General Secretariat would do it, with the assistance of experts and agencies specialized in the area.  Mention would be made in the work plan to the fact that the map would be put together by the General Secretariat. The delegations also proposed changes in style and format in the work plan, in particular regarding the various activities to be carried out by the Special Committee between then and the thirty-eighth regular session of the General Assembly. Those changes were incorporated into the document without objection.

There being no further comments, the Special Committee adopted its work plan, indicating specific activities to be carried out before the thirty-eighth regular session of the General Assembly.
2. Continued consideration of the draft program for the Special Forum on Migration Issues


The Chair submitted to delegations for consideration the draft program for the Special Forum on Migration Issues (CE/AM-11/08 rev. 2) and reminded them that the new date for the Special Forum was April 17, 2008.


The SICA subregional group thanked the Chair for including most of the suggestions it had proposed. It also noted that its proposal that the Forum not have moderators but simply presentations had not been included in the draft program under consideration at the current meeting.  The Chair explained that moderators had been proposed to allow greater participation by delegations and thus to be able to introduce more order in the presentations.


Some delegations explained that moderators had been envisaged to introduce the panelists and to wrap up the panel with comments by member states.  They also pointed out the importance of participation by the various permanent representatives of the OAS.


There being no further comments, the draft program was adopted ad referendum of SICA, pending consultations on the participation of moderators.

3. Other business


There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting.
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